






































April 1, 2021 
7:30 AM 

Harmony EDA Minutes 

Community Center 
Council Room 

Present: Kerry Kingsley, Steve Donney, Andy Batstone, Steve Sagen, and Greg Schieber 

Also Present: Julie Lange, Melissa Vander Plas, Devin Swanberg, and Chris Giesen 

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:30 AM by Kerry Kingsley. 

Minutes 
The board reviewed the minutes of the March 4, 2021 meeting. Motion by Batstone, 
second by Schieber to approve the minutes as presented. Motion canied unanimously. 

Financial Reports & Claims 
There were no claims for payment. 

Giesen stated that the board approved a loan for Becky Hoff/Bee Balm at the last meeting 
but since then, the owner made a request for the first six month of the payments to be 
interest only. The owners have to let their existing lease run its course and the interest 
only payments would provide flexibility. Motion by Sagen, second by Batstone to grant 
six months of interest only payments to Becky Hoff/Bee Balm. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

Giesen presented information that was received on joining Historic Bluff Count1y for 
marketing purposes. The board reviewed and requested to discuss the matter with the 
Chamber. 

Offer to Purchase Industrial Park Lot 
Giesen introduced Julie Lange and her offer to purchase approximately 2.45 acres of land 
in the industrial park for the purpose of building a "micro" hotel for $80,000. The lot of 
interest was Block 2 Lot 2 in the Industrial Park First Addition and the additional acreage 
immediately to the east of the lot in a pmiion of the area commonly referred to as Phase 
III of the industrial park. Giesen noted that other than an EDA loan, no other financial 
assistance is requested. The loan application is forthcoming. Giesen reported that like at 
the last meeting the purpose of this offer was to provide a lot for Lange's "micro" hotel 
project and provide for possible future expansion. 

Lange discussed her project and said that several lots were considered but this patiicular 
lot provided the best option for her business. She said that she hopes to start construction 
in July of 2021. The board discussed. Schieber mentioned that the land would likely 
need to be platted prior to selling. Donney asked if utility easements or other access 
easements would be included in the plat. It was agreed that the city engineer should 
include easements in the plat as he sees a need for. 

Motion by Sagen, second by Donney to call for the required public hearing to consider 
the sale of land at the May 6, 2021 meeting, direct staff and the city attorney to assemble 
a purchase agreement with the typical EDA sale terms conforming with Mrs. Lange's 
offer, and to direct staff to stati the process to plat as discussed the area of the industrial 
park to be sold. Motion carried unanimously. 
































